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October 24, 1975
#25 of 1975
SUNDAY - October 26

Conference on Retirement
Hampton Holiday Inn

dies solis

MONDAY - Oct. 27
Chairpersons,Ed.&Comm. Div. -

Noon
Chairpersons,Soc.& Behav.Sci.
Div. - Noon |
Budget Committee - 2:15 CJ. F:
Conf.Room \(S uha

Noon-1:00 - Meeting for faculty
interested in participating in the
November College Night Program.
C.N. Lecture Hall

TUESDAY - Oct. 28

12:15 - CC 214 (Bd.Rm.) Organization Meeting
of CNC International Studies Circle.

dies artLs

WEDNESDAY - Oct. 29

c\tcs merevril

THURSDAY - Oct. 30

10:00 - President's Ad. Council

c{l'es )ovis

FRIDAY - Oct. 31
Div. of Bus.& Econ - Noon

FEC - Noon - Conf.Room ;
dies veneris

SATURDAY - Nov. 1

8:00 P.M. - Honor Society Wine & Cheese
Party - Board Room cC214

| dies saturni



DEAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS ~

Staggering of Coordinators' Term of Office

Faculty recommendations concerning an election for a new coordinator or a one-
year extention of their current coordinator's term of office have been very helpful.
Approximately 70% of the faculty responded and preferences in three of the divisions
are rather clear. A small return in two of the divisions, however, makes the wish
of the faculty members in those divisions less certain. Decisions concerning all
five divisions can be made without resorting to drawing names if faculty members who
have not yet expressed their opinion on this matter would do so.

ADMISSIONS OFFICE

College Night Programs

There will be a meeting, October 27th, from 12:00-1:00 P.M., in the Christopher
Newport Lecture Hall, for faculty who would like to participate in the November
college night programs. During each evening CNC will be meeting with many potential
students from the local high schools of community colleges.

If you are interested but unable to attend, please call or drop by our office.

Thank you.
Keith McLoughland & Mary Hardman

FACULTY NEWS

On October 11, JOHN HARWOOD, STAVROULA KOSTAKI, and ALICE RANDALL presented
papers at the Developmental Studies Conference in Charlottesville. Faculty and
administrators of developmental studies programs in Virginia's state colleges and
universities met to discuss common philosophical and pedagogical concerns. The group
agreed to meet at Christopher Newport College in October, 1976, for its next general

meeting.

* % % % %

Three members of the Modern Language Department were featured on the program of
the annual meeting of the Modern Foreign Language Association of Virginia held at the
University of Richmond, Friday and Saturday, October 17-18:

SUSAN ST. ONGE gave a paper entitled: "Mme. de Stael: Feminist avant 1'heure."”

DICK GUTHRIE co-authored a paper and panel discussion entitled: "Solitude
or Solidarity: From Existential Awareness of the Absurd to Violence."

WALTER KNORR conducted a panel discussion entitled: "Individualizing and
specializing of intermediate and advanced German courses for students in the sciences,

social sciences, and business."

KR NN

STAN FEDYSZYN will be interviewed Monday morning, October 27 at 10 A.M. on
WGH-FM on the subject of the CNC Players forthcoming trip to Europe. Fedyszyn will
discuss the various fundraising projects the Players are sponsoring to cover travel
to and from Poland and will also discuss performance plans in Poland.




NOTICES

Faculty Theology Luncheor

On November 19th, the Faculty Theology Luncheon will be held in the Campus
Center Faculty Dining Room instead of CC-214, Board Room.

* % %k % %

CNC Players Foreign Tour

The CNC Players are preparing for their January-1976 theatrical tour of three
cities in Poland with Caligula and Farewell Judas.

The troupe is seeking financial assistance to help with travel expenses. Can
you help?

If you would Tike tc make a donation, please send it to Victoria Clark, President
of the CNC Players.

Thank you,

Rita Hubbard

* * % * %

Richmond Telephone Number Changes

Effective October 27, 1975, the number 786 will be used to reach state govern-
ment offices served by the Richmond Centrex System. The 786 applies to both SCATS
and Direct Dialing.

There is no change *n dialing procedures to reach Virginia Commonwealth
University and Medical College of Virginia. The numbers remain 770- for normal
calls and 369- for normal calls and 369- for SCATS calls.

* % % * *

Credit Union

The Newport News Education Credit Union has changed its address to:
11105 Warwick Blvd., Newport News, Virginia 23601

Ed. Boyd

* * % * %

CNC International Students Circle

On Tuesday, October 28, at 12:15 there will be an organizational meeting of
the CNC International Students Circle in the Board Room (214) of the Campus Center.
Persons interested but who cannot attend should leave their names and phone numbers
with the Dean of Student's Office.







’ COMMITTEE REPORTS

Curriculum Committee

Departments should submit a 1ist of all Topics courses scheduled for the
Spring Semester, 1976, tc the Curriculum Committee by November 15, 1975. Please
include the title of the course and a brief description.

* % % % %

Sel1f-Study Steering Committee

I have received a memorandum from President Windsor declaring that the Steering
Committee of our recent Self-Study has been dissolved, its task having been completed.

As you know, the Self-Study report has been given high marks by the Southern
Accrediting Association. The Steering Committee takes this opportunity to express
its thanks and appreciation to the members of all of the committees for contributing
their time, talent, and energy to the successful completion of this important project.

Aletha S. Markusen
For the Steering Committee







